The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Karen Rivard read the minutes of the last general meeting. There were no errors or omissions. Karen moved the minutes be adopted as read; seconded by Lyle Nasby; carried.

The budget and financial report were examined. There were no questions or issues brought forward.

Old business was discussed. We are examining ways to limit access to the hamlet and still provide reasonable access for our citizens. The general feeling was to undertake measures to ensure the quiet of the hamlet is preserved. Residents are opposed to any improvement to the south boundary road that would encourage more traffic and faster speeds.

The streets are in good shape, so there is no need for dust treatment or a large amount of gravel this year.

It was noted that we did purchase a new mower last year, and that Austin Hooper will once again be hired to do the town mowing.

In discussion of the water plant the following topics were resolved. The hydrants need to be flushed and Lyle Nasby volunteered to ensure that happens. We should look into putting hydrants at the end of every line to enable proper flushing of the system. The hamlet will purchase a generator for the water plant.

The question of drainage also arose. It was decided that the hamlet should look into purchasing lots 1 and 2 of block 3 in order to create a proper swale and drainage area.

It was noted that a letter needs to be written to Nichols regarding their dog being at large.

A hamlet clean-up was set for Tuesday, May 15. Lyle volunteered to organize it.

## **Election of Board Members**

For Karen's position, Lyle Nasby nominated Heather Schneider. Margaret Hoffman seconded. Carried.

For Rachel's position, Rachel nominated Diane Hodges. Karen Rivard seconded. Carried.

I can't provide Heather's contact information at this time, as she has been quite ill.

Diane Hodges- dmhodges67@gmail.com

- 306-407-3393